Town of Chatham
December 3, 2020
Attendance: Jason Eastman, Tricia Pitman, William Briggs, Alan Eastman

Minutes to November 2020 meeting approved as written.

The Selectmen signed vouchers.

Intent to cut for Drew was signed but will not be submitted until bond
amount has been received by the town.

Warrant for timber harvested by Bacon was signed.

Selectmen’s Deed for Josh Kiesman’s property in South Chatham was
signed again. This time the town will send it in to be recorded and will
bill Josh Kiesman for the cost of having the deed recorded.

The contract with Rod Wood was signed. The contract was for S500
dollars more than last year.

The Equalization Data Certificate was signed and will be returned to
Rod Wood.

Fryeburg Rescue sent in a request for a warrant article to be placed in
the town report for 2021. It was missing some data so a request for
more information will be sent to them.

The supervisors of the checklist sent a letter asking for the Board of
Selectmen to increase their pay. More information is needed for this

request.
The Mt. Washington Valley Economic Council would like for the town to

appoint Sue Perry to serve on their board. The Selectmen agreed to
appoint her.

The budget report for Carroll County was received.

The DES sent another report concerning the property located at 212
Little Chatham Road.

The Town of Lovell requested an additional $8,014.30 to cover the cost
of garbage disposal.

John Gerrish contacted the town office to indicate that he will be
making a tax payment soon on the back taxes owed to the town.



Lucy Crowe did not get back to the selectmen with the information that
they requested concerning her request for an abatement on the timber
tax billed to her. Bill Briggs will reach out to her and ask for the
information again.

Bill Briggs will be meeting with Colin Mcklon to assess how much it will
cost to have the pine tree removed on Beach Road.

Bill Briggs reported that the State of New Hampshire is getting closer to
being ready to begin giving vaccines to prevent Covid-19.

The Selectmen discussed the possibility of needing to have a zoom
option for town meeting in 2021.

A motion to adjourn was made and seconded.
Meeting Adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Patricia Pitman



